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11.1.2019 17:10-18:00

First International Wing meeting in Spring 2019

Present:

Laura Millasoonre, leader of the meeting

Camilla Saarinen, secretary

Sofia Engblom

Roosa Hietalahti

Reza Abasl

Emilia Tammi

Frida Hagman

Elisa Halsinaho

Veera Heinonen

1. Opening the meeting

Milla opened the meeting at 17:10

2. Approving the agenda

The agenda was approved.

3. Selecting the board

Hietalahti was elected as the Chair of the wing.

Saarinen was elected as the Vice-Chair of the wing.

Hagman was elected as the Secretary of the wing.

Eero Lassila had previously shown willingness in being responsible for communications, and was therefore
elected as the person responsible for communications.

Since there were many people interested in being responsible for social media, it was decided that a team
of social media was to be formed.

As members of the social media team were elected Abasl, Tammi and Halsinaho.

Since no one showed interest and the posts were seen as unnecessary, no one was elected as responsible
for budgeting or as responsible for events.
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4. Events for the Spring

Millasoonre told about events that the Wing has previously participated in. One of them is week against
racism in co-operation with the Red Cross. The event will be organised this year on week  11 or 12.
Previously the Wing has for example given free overall patches and partisipated in work shops that help
people detect racism and understand refugees.

Lost in Turku is also a traditional event in which the wing has participated (co-operation with city of Turku
that also paid). Last year it was organised in april, but date for this year is not sure yet.

Engblom proposed that the Chair and the Vice-Chair would participate monthly in meetings of her and Satu
Nurmi. Both were interested.

Hietalahti asked whether we want to organize a sitzparty with ESN in Saint-Patric’s day (propably march).
The wing decided unanimously to participate.

Hagman said that ISTU is organising an ice swimming event in the end of January. Millasoonre said that
ISTU has been willing to work with us before. The wing decided not to participate in the event since it is so
soon.

Other matters concerning events were decided to leave for the next meeting.

5. Miscellaneous

Engblom said a training day will be organized by TYY on 22.1. about for example organising an event and
leadership.

6. Next meeting

Next meeting is on 15.1.2019 at 16:00 at TYY office in room Rahiala

7. Ending the meeting

Millasoonre ended the meeting at 18:00


